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March 1, 2021 

Engineer’s Report 
 
Below is a listing of project updates for the month of February.   
 

• Mt Comfort CSX Crossing Study – 2nd workshop date set for March 31st.  I am coordinating 
with Mary Zurbach and Dave Sutherlin to meet to review underpass design the week before 
the workshop.   

• WWTP Construction – Work continues on the maintenance and process building.  Air 
piping in front of maintenance building resolved from conflicts.  Water service determined 
to upsize the meter from 1-1/4” to 2”.  Network cabling quotes obtained and Walker 
selected. 

• Aurora Way – Town Council agreed to fund the project since the grant funding from 
INDOT fell through.  Working with Drew Wolfred and Tom Heustis of Kimley-Horn to 
match front end docs to plans.  Plan to bid in March and open in April. 

• CCMG projects – Bid openings for March meeting of 650 North and the local roads 
projects.  

• Tony Keaton sanitary sewer request update – working with Valenti Held and Weihe 
Construction to get budget numbers for run south from McCord Rd interceptor 
approximately 300’ to service 9093 N McCord Rd only.   

• Fiscal Sustainability project – Under contract with Policy Analytics. 

• 500 North design contract – on hold after Walmart taking the eastern section and cutting 
the western segment from the CCMG application due to costs. 

• Walmart – The 2” overlay is holding up okay with a few damaged areas.  Plans for FDR 
under review.  

• Pine Vail Estates – Contractor is working on storm items.  Water has not yet been installed. 

• Meadows at Sagebrook Section 1 – recorded plat 

• Meadows at Sagebrook Section 2 – storm sewer under construction. 



• Weaver’s Landing Section 3 – sanitary sewer complete and storm under construction. 

• McCord Pointe Section 5 – recorded plat 

• Hanna/Center Storm Sewer – Working with VS to alter discharge location on Center Street. 

• Manhole Rehab and Force Main Air Release Valve Rehab project – Paused until the 
infrastructure inspector position can be filled.  

• Stansbury force main – Project scope is going to be changed to avoid Mt Comfort CSX rail 
once option is selected. 

• Stansbury & Schultz Ditch Relocation – No update this month. 

• Stormwater Ordinance update – No update this month. 
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